

## Newsletter

22nd September 2023



## Welcome

It has been a brilliant third week back at school for the staff and pupils at Jeavons Wood. As the term settles down, the children are making fantastic progress in their learning and it is wonderful to watch them grow already!

# **Year 1 Request**

Year 1 are asking for donations of good quality welly boots which you no longer need. We preferably need sizes 11, 12 or 13 to ensure all of us enjoy our time in the Forest each week. If you can help, please drop them at the Year 1 doors or in to the School Office.

Thank you so much in advance.

### **Reminder - School Shoes**

As a reminder, school shoes must be worn to school everyday. Trainers for PE/playtimes & wellies for forest should be kept in school for the children to change in to. This ensures no soggy feet when the weather changes and means we won't have mud inside the school building. School shoes should be black and made of a material that can be polished.

# **School Council**

Our previous Communications Team have selected their new team from the Year 5s application forms and are pleased to announce that we have:

Austin - IT Leader

Genesis - Progress Board Manager

Emma - Question Finder

Amber - Action Team Developer

Shihua - Staff Liaison

With support from the Year 6 team the Year 5s have set up their first, whole school, class meeting page in partnership with our PTA to find out if/what theme the children would like for the upcoming disco.

On their retirement, we would like to thank Eveline, Evelyn, Eshaan, Holly and Cyrus for their teamwork, enthusiasm and dedication to running the team last year.



# Vacancy

Please follow the link below to find out more information about our current vacancy for a class teacher to cover Maternity Leave in KS2

https://epm.co.uk/school-vacancies/53707/

#### **Announcements**

# Key Stage 2 Running Club

It was great to see so many children attending running club yesterday morning! Thank you so much to Mrs Douglas, Mrs Hewitt and Mr Shinn for giving up their time to run this.

### Year 6 Netball Club

Netball Club started this morning and it was great to see so many children attending this as well. If your child is in year 6 and they would like to attend, then please contact us and we can send a letter home.

# **Story Telling Chair**

You may have seen our story telling chair which is located in the Courtyard. We are currently sourcing logs, to develop this space into an area where children can come and enjoy a story! Children will also have the opportunity to use this area in their Forest sessions.

# **PTA Uniform Exchange**

The Uniform Exchange is now available every day in the **office foyer**. All items in the Exchange are free to anyone who would like them. Please help yourself!

The Uniform Exchange is for any non-branded school uniform (shorts, trousers, skirts, polos, dresses, PE kits) in good condition, along with WOW day costumes, shoes and coats.

Second hand branded fleeces, jumpers and cardigans will remain available to purchase through the PTA website: <a href="https://jwpta.square.site">https://jwpta.square.site</a>

Mrs McMurray, Mr Emery & The Jeavons Wood Team

## **Diary Dates**

September 2023

Tues 26th Year 6 Swimming

October 2023

Tues 3rd Year 6 Swimming
Tuesday 10th Year 6 Swimming
Tuesday 17th Year 6 Swimming

Mon 23rd - Fri 27th HALF TERM

